
 
 

  
Board of Directors 

President: Steve Mindt   
Lot #55 

Vice Pres/Activities: Phil Stricker   
Lot #42 

Treasurer: Lisa Lashbrook 
Lot #138 

Secretary/Web: Dan Fleming 
Lot #83 

 ACC Chair: Brad Owens 
 Lot #298 

POA Meeting 
  2nd Tuesday 10:00am AC 

 (Owners encouraged to Attend) 
Architectural Comm. 

  Meeting 
  1st & 3rd Tuesday 3:00pm  

CH Meeting Room 
Activity Committee 
 Chair- Connie Cox 

 Lot #113 
Vice Chair-Fran Owens  

 Lot #298 
Secretary- Cindy Mindt 

 Lot #55 
Treasurer-  

Position open 
Activity Committee Meeting 

Meets 1st Tuesday 11:00am CH 
(Owners & Renters encouraged 

to Attend) 
Quad Leaders 

QUAD 1- Lots 1-70 
Susan Fisher/Lot #49 

Pam Primasing/Lot #61 
 QUAD 2- Lots 72-170 

Mary White/Lot #80 
Carolyn Milligan/Lot #160 
QUAD 3- Lots 171-266 
Larry Talbot/Lot #203  

Diane Andrews/Lot #266 
QUAD 4A- Lots 267-333 
Val Thompson/Lot #285 
Rita Bergstrom/Lot #274 
QUAD 4B- Lots 334-398 

 Marge Matthews/Lot #357 
Jerianne Ekins/Lot #337 

 Interim Facilities Manager 
 Guy Reynolds/Lot #128 

Office Manager 
Dori Reynolds/Lot #128 

Newsletter Coordinator 
Marie Evenson/Lot #206 

   

 
 

 Message from the Activity Committee 
Greetings and salutations to everyone!  I hope everyone has recovered from all our 

extracurricular activities in January.  February will be less hectic but just as exciting.   
Let's take a moment to applaud Quad Two for their outstanding efforts in organizing a 
genuinely pigfantastic event that was a squeal of a good time.  A special shoutout to 

Diane Andrews and Debbie Biesheuvel, the dynamic dance decorating duo, for 
creating a lively atmosphere at the Annual 50’s- 60’s Sock Hop.  RzR’s Edge, as 

always, delivered a night of Rock and Roll that was second to none.  Your hard work 
and dedication did not go unnoticed, and we can't wait to see what you have in store 

for us next.  
This month, we have a diverse range of events that we're all eagerly looking forward 

to.  First, we will celebrate Valentine's Day on Saturday, February 8.  So grab your 
sweetheart and come dance to RzR’s Edge.  February 22 will be the much-anticipated 
Martini Party, a resort favorite, with dance music provided by CrossCut.  Finally, we 

end the month with a unique Redneck Red Solo Cup dance on February 27, music by 
RzR’s Edge.  Get ready for a month full of fun and excitement! 

 
The Activity Committee is seeking volunteers to fill two positions for the 2025-2027 

season, Vice Chairperson and Treasurer.  Elections will be held March  4, 2025.  If you 
would like more information please contact me, Connie Cox at 208-709-3777 

 
Connie Cox 

Activity Committee Chairperson 
 
 

Message from the POA BOD President 
 

It’s hard to believe we are into February already. Hopes are high that the warmer temperatures 
are coming and the winds are subsiding. 

 
I Want to remind all Owners that the Annual Property Owners Association meeting is 

scheduled for Tuesday, February 11th at 10:00 am in the Activity Center. It is really important 
for Property Owners to attend so we can meet the quorum requirements of the By Laws and be 
able to present the newly elected board members. Please make sure to sign in as you enter the 

building. 
 

Steve Mindt 
POA President  

Upcoming 
Events 

 
February 

 
February 7th 

Friday 
Women’s Gun 
Safety Course  

Begins 
 

February 7th 
Friday 

Trivia Night 
 

February 8th 
Saturday 

Valentines 
Dance 

 
February 9th 

Sunday 
Super Bowl 

Party 
 

February 12th 
Wednesday 

Couples Golf 
 

February 14th 
Friday 

Movie Night 
 

February 16th 
Sunday 

Steve Wayman 
Live Music 

 
February 20th 

Thursday 
Red Solo Cup 

Photos 
Deadline 

 
 February 22nd 

Saturday 
Martini Party & 

Dance 
 

February 27th 
Thursday 

RzR’s Edge  
Theme Night 

“Red Solo Cup” 
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Recap of New Year’s “Celebrate in Black & White” Dance 
Bringing in the New Year cannot get any better than celebrating at  Havasu RV Resort.  The band 
“One Eyed Romeo” always gets the room rocking and rolling and never disappoints the crowd.  
Big “thanks” go out to Diane Andrews and Debbie Biesheuvel for hosting this fun event to bring 

in “The New Year, 2025”! 

     
 

                 
 

     



 
 

Recap from the Steve Wayman Social  
  Steve Wayman is a Havasu RV Resort favorite when he comes to play his music for all of us to 
dance and listen to.  A great big thank you to Rod & Marcia Ruhoff for hosting Steve and treating 

all of us to his timeless music.   
 

                       
 
 
 

Recap of the RzR’s Edge “Mismatch Night” 
This event was started by Gary Kercher without him even realizing it.  He always came to the 

dances in his usual attire which in many people’s opinion was “Mismatched”. RzR’s Edge along 
with his wife, Chris Kercher, decided it needed to be an actual event and apparently dressing like 
Gary is a fun thing to do and everyone has embraced it with gusto. 1st place was Brenda Sargis 
and 2nd place was Rod Ruhoff for best mismatched outfits. Thanks, RzR’s Edge for hosting and 

playing your great music for this fun event. 
  

       
 

       
 

         
 



 
 

Recap of the HAMasu Resort Pig Gig 
It all began as a suggestion from Carolyn Milligan for “Quad 2’s Challenge” to bring back the Pig 

Races and the idea took off like the wildfires in California with so many people organizing and 
taking on their tasks assigned with gusto.  The event was very ambitious and it  took a complete 

village to undertake and execute the goal of having a very good time for all who attended. The 
leader of this event was Connie Cox with her vision and determination to make this a fun event. 

Then there was Lisa Lashbrook, the leader of the “litter of pigs” (she knows how to pick her litter).  
Special thanks goes out to Susan Fleming for spearheading the kitchen duties; Mary White for all 

the pig decorations; the bankers Barbara Sorenson and Don & Sue Kujawa; and the ticket 
counters, Kurt Cox, Greg DeCarli, Greg Wray and Ron Haug need a special thank you too!  These 
people were behind the scenes counting and making sure everyone who won got their share of 
the pot (not an easy undertaking).  The actual Pigs were spectacular with their costumes, Toni 
Pyatt, Elaine Gingrich, Jim Beher, Steve & Cheryl Mogensen, Phil Dyne, Julie Stewart, Elaine 

Ritchie Welland and Marianne Daly Eubanks.  There were so many volunteers to thank, from the 
referees, dice rollers, ticket sellers to the ticket table monitors.  Also we have to thank the HRVR 
attendees that brought the most creative Piggy food for all of us to enjoy. This was an event that 

was such a success and will go down in HRVR history as one to remember. 

     
  

     
 

         
 

         
 



 
 

Recap of the 50’s-60’s Sock Hop 
Celebrating the 50’s & 60’s with the great music of RzR’s Edge has to be one of the favorite 

dances of the season.  Everyone gets into the spirit with their costumes and memories of days 
gone by.  Thanks RzR’s Edge for hosting and letting everyone feel like we are back in the good old 

days. 
 

       
 

       
 
 

A FEW REMINDERS FOR THE UPCOMING MONTH OF MARCH 
 

If you think you have been busy with Events and Activities in the last 5 months, you had better buckle up 
because March at Havasu RV Resort is like events and activities on steroids.  Along with your regular day-to-
day activities, the events really gear up. So, take your vitamins and get ready to rumble here comes March. 

 
Here is a list to look over: 
March 1, Saturday, Last day to submit your name for Activity Board Elections 
March 4, Tuesday, Activity Committee Board Elections at the March Activity Committee Meeting 
March 4, Tuesday, Mardi Gras Dance 
March 6, Thursday, Bocce Ball Tournament 
March 7, Friday, Pet Parade 
March 7, Friday, New Owners Meeting 
March 7, Friday, Trivia Night 
March 11, Tuesday, Women’s RZR Ride 
March 13, Thursday, Corn Hole Tournament 
March 14, Friday, Movie Night 
March 15, Saturday, Havasu RV Resort Wide Yard Sale 
March 22, Saturday, End of Season Party 
March 27, Thursday, RzR’s Edge Last Performance for the Season 
March 30, Sunday, Live Music with Steve Wayman   
 
The normal Daily Activities: Women’s Texas Hold’em, Texas Hold’em Mixed, Dealers Choice Ladies. Card 
Bingo, Pegs & Jokers, Hand, Knee & Foot, Game Night, Bunco, Craft Day, Sewing/Quilting, Walk Fitness, 
Water Aerobics, Therapeutic Water Aerobics, Beginners Line Dance, Tween Line Dance, Intermediate Line 
Dance, Beginners Couples Line Dance, Couples Western Dance, Golf Gals, Horseshoes, Bocce Ball, 
Cornhole, Women’s Handgun Safety Class, Men’s Coffee, Fritter Friday, Golf Cart Parade and Live Music with 
RzR’s Edge.  There is always something fun to do in our Resort. 
 
Be sure to mark your calendar and for more information on these upcoming Events and Activities check the: 
 Website calendar: www.havasurvresort.com/activities, Facebook Page, Event Schedule, Activity Schedule  

 and March’s Newsletter. 
 



 
 

A FEW REMINDERS FROM THE ACTIVITY COMMITTEE   
 

To maintain a comfortable environment for all patrons, please be mindful of applying fragrance in 
moderation.  Excessive perfume or cologne can be disruptive to others and may trigger some sensitivities.  

We appreciate your cooperation in keeping our space pleasant for everyone. 
 

With some of the weekly activities being cancelled recently, people have been going into the office and 
asking about using it.  The office is not in charge of the Activity Center, the Activity Committee is in charge 

and all questions to do with the Activity Center should go to Connie Cox, Activity Chairperson, Lot #113 
 

Activity Committee Board Elections 
 

The annual elections for open offices of the Activity Committee Board will be held at the March Activity 
Meeting (Tuesday, March 4, 2025).  Voting will be done by written ballot which will be provided to the owners 
at the meeting.  Each owner present at the meeting shall have one (1) vote in the election of officers and no 
proxy votes will be allowed except for current Activity Committee Officers.  Votes will be counted by one (1) 
Activities Committee Officer whose role is not up for re-election and one (1) Board of Directors designated 

representative. 
 

Officers of the Activities Committee Board shall be elected to serve for a two-year term at the Regular March 
meeting.  Newly elected officers shall assume their new roles at the next scheduled HRVR Activity 
Committee meeting. The offices of the Vice-Chairperson and Treasurer shall be filled in odd years. 

 
  There is a sign-up sheet in the office for anyone interested in running for the positions of Vice-Chairperson 

and Treasurer. 
  DEADLINE to place your name on the written ballot will be 

 SATURDAY, MARCH 1ST. 
 

 

 
       

 
 

The 1st phase of the HRVR’s Brick Pathway is completed 
and it is just beautiful.  It is located by the Bocce Ball 
Courts, and you can still purchase your brick and be a 
part of this pathway. The order forms are in the office, 

along with all the information. 
 
 

                 

 
 

Heaven received another Angel to watch over us.  Shirley  
will always be remembered as a kind and loving soul, who 
was always volunteering and participating in all events 
and activities.  She will be truly missed at our Resort.  

Love and Hugs to Pat and her family! 

 


